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 July 2017 property sales and resulting ownership changes were 

incorporated into the Assessing Department database. 

 

 July 2017 building permits were incorporated into the Assessing 

Department database. 

 

 The Assessing Administrator joined other members of the town’s 

professional staff in a rating conference call with Moody’s Investors 

Services, Inc. 

 

 The Board of Assessors approved 26 motor vehicle excise abatements 

totaling $2,091.87. 

 

 The Assessing Department issued 7 Fiscal Year 2017 Supplemental 

Real Estate Tax Bills totaling $15,402.18. 

 

 Assessing Department staff continued to manage the progress of the 

town’s residential cyclical re-inspection program. 

 

 Assessing Department staff continued to inspect new construction, 

additions, and alterations resulting from building permit activity. 

 

 The Assessing Department staff began the process of updating real 

estate valuations for Fiscal Year 2018.   

 

 Assessing Department staff prepared three lists of abutters. 


